
Parish Council Meeting of the Elstead Parish Council

held in the United Reformed Church Hall, Elstead 

Monday 18 July 2011, commencing at 7.30pm

         Present:      Messrs P Murphy (Chairman), R C Terry, R Holroyd,
                            Mrs A Thomas, A Jones, L Davidsen, Mrs H Bird,
                            Also attending Cllr D Harmer SCC, and 3 parishioners.
        Apologies for absence: - Mr B Morgan, Mrs Sally Place
A presentation was given by Charlotte Williams from the Surrey Wildlife Trust  
on the recent consultation exercise concerning the Elstead, Royal & 
Bagmoor Commons proposed management of the heathlands. The recent

consultation was explained, along with residents thoughts of the proposals and  

concerns raised. The issues under review are set out in appendix A. The Parish
Council have been asked to endorse the proposals. A further consultation will be

undertaken shortly with neighbours adjoining the commons. This would also be
conveyed back to the Parish Council. Concerns were raised at the rights of way
implications, as currently a number were impassable due to lack of maintenance and
bad weather and would the situation get worse? It was also confirmed that the cattle to
be grazed would belong to the Surrey Wildlife Trust. With regard to the various
access points, the current stakeholders have been consulted together with local stables
on the types of gates to be used. The Parish Council agreed to review the proposals at
its next meeting.
1.0      MINUTES:
           The minutes of the previous meeting were agreed and signed.
2.0      DECLARATIONS

2226   Members need to complete their Register of Member’s personal interests as required 
           under the Member’s Code of Conduct. Still outstanding for certain Members.
3.0      MATTERS ARISING

2029
Elstead, Royal and Bagmoor Commons – This matter is still ongoing. Bridleway 69 was still outstanding and is being constantly put off. The Farnham Ramblers Association has now got involved and are pursuing the matter. The Parish Council agreed to support the action taken by the Farnham Ramblers Association as the matter has been going on for some considerable time and needs resolving. Mr Murphy would follow this up so that the matter could progress.
2143
Illegal dumping of spoil and crushed aggregate on Federal Mogul site – The

matter is still ongoing. Surrey County Council are currently dealing with

this under their powers and have requested that all excess soil and waste 
materials are removed from the site. A time period has been set and has


expired; some works have been undertaken but not completed.  Waverley

Borough Council officers are aware of the outstanding issues. The

Environment Agency is also liaising with SCC in respect of the make-up of 

the material.


Once the excess soil and waste is removed from the site, the matter will revert 
to WBC for attention and officers will assess whether or not the remaining 
earth bund is permitted development.

2153
Excessive parking at Springfield - Waverley
Housing Dept are reviewing the 
matter.


A number of options are now being investigated by WBC, but even after 
chasing WBC, no further information is available. Mr Morgan was also 
chasing on the matter. 
2180
Trees on Burford Lodge Recreation Ground – Awaiting WBC approval prior 
to works being undertaken.
2192
Following a recent allotment meeting, additional dog notice signs have been 
ordered.

2194
Parking outside the fish and chip shop in Milford Road, in the lay-by and on

the footpath - The Parish Council sought a solution on the matter some time

ago via SCC with little success. The issues relating to what 
was deemed to be

private and public land and the provision of drop kerbs to satisfy the DDA

requirements needed to be confirmed. Clarification is again being sought from

SCC on the matter. No response has been received apart from noting the

matter.
2209
The drainage ditch behind Hazelwood, which has an effect onto Milford Road. 
- This has been reported to SCC/WBC and has been ongoing for

a number of years with minimal action being taken. It was hoped that the 
Parish Council may be able to assist in the matter. Mr Flower was informed 
back in October 2009, he agreed to undertake the works and involve WBC and 
Thames Water. To be reviewed again to see what could be achieved.
2216
Website update -The Clerk reported that the Parish Council could now start to review the contents of the proposed website based on the format suggested by the consultants. Additional information would be reviewed with Mr Davidsen, Mrs Thomas and Mrs Place at the appropriate time, as a number of articles and links should be considered. It was hoped the website could be completed by September.
4.0
VILLAGE HALL AGM
2241
Mrs Thomas attended the village hall AGM and gave a general overview of the meeting. A number of maintenance related items have come to light which are being attended to. Apart from that no current issues were raised.
5.0
HELP IN ELSTEAD GRANT
2242
Following a request from Help in Elstead for a grant, the Parish Council 
considered the request. It was proposed by Mr Jones and seconded by Mr 
Terry that a grant of £250.00 be given; this was agreed by those members 
present.

All members would again receive a copy of the Parish Council criteria of grant 
allocation.  
6.0
REVIEW OF GRANT APPLICATIONS THROUGH THE ELSTEAD 
(THURSLEY ROAD) RECREATIONAL TRUST 
2243
Mr Murphy declared an interest in this item being the Secretary of the Trust. 
He did however suggest that if any grant request to any outside body over 
£5,000.00, subject to the Trust’s approval, might be able to assist in the

process. However, various issues would need to be considered before any

application could be issued as this would not be in accordance with the Trust’s 
constitution and the Trust would need to be consulted further.

A review of the proposed letter to local residents and local retailers for 
donations was again considered and some minor alterations were made. It was 
agreed that the letters would be issued on 10 September 2011.


The letter to the neighbours around the recreation ground would also need to 
be sent at the same time for their agreement to the proposals.
7.0
THURSLEY ROAD PAVILION (BEACON VIEW ROAD) ENTRANCE 
2244 
It was noted that the front apron to the entrance road to the Pavilion was breaking down in various places. It was agreed that this should be attended to and quotes sought to carry out remedial works.

Mr Murphy declared an interest in the item.

8.0
ALLOTMENT MEETING

2245
Mr Jones attended the recent allotment meeting and gave a general update. It was requested for the current water pressure to be increased. This would need to be reviewed with South East Water as they control the whole area in terms of pressure, this is regulated to protect the infrastructure generally. Weeds were causing a problem again it was asked if the tenant of the back field could remove the ragwort again as this was coming through. 
9.0       PLANNING MEETING MINUTES

2246
The minutes of the planning meeting held on the 13 July 2011 were noted. 
2247
It was further noted that WBC Planning Committee would be undertaking a site visit on 10 August 2011 to review the Guardian Court application. Mr Terry has sent additional comments to Cllr Morgan and Cllr Else at WBC.


It was agreed that Mr Jones would attend the evening meeting to speak on the matter.
10.0
REPORTS, CONSULTATIONS AND REVIEW OF DOCUMENTS
2248
The reports received were noted.
11.0     CORRESPONDENCE 

-

12.0
ACCOUNTS FOR PAYMENT 

2249
Accounts for payment:

 The following accounts for July are presented for payment:                 £
*
C P Newman
- Salary July (net), meetings, copies, mileage,               398.17

*
Mr R Stacey – Burial attendance                                                            60.00                                   
*
HMRC – Tax payment Clerk                                                                  78.00

*
Richard Knight – General maintenance                                               169.08 
*
Elstead Garden Maintenance Services – War memorial plants           21.00
*
Pan Garden &Estate Ltd – Picnic area                                                 40.00
It was noted and agreed that Mr Richard Knight was now the Council’s handyman.
13.0     MATTERS RAISED BY MEMBERS (FOR NOTING)

2250
A number of items were noted on maintenance issues; these will be dealt with 

and included on the maintenance schedule.
2251
The Clerk received an e-mail from WBC Cllr Mrs Jenny Else, advising that

whilst she was very conscious that she hasn’t been able to attend any Parish

Council meetings since her election, this was due to clashes in diary. It was

also reported that she would be absent from the August meeting, but was 
hoping to attend the September meeting.
 

Cllr Bryn Morgan has been appraising Cllr Else on general matters; she also 
advised that if any matters of concerns are raised she hoped the Council would 
feel they were able to contact her as well. 


Cllr Else has been in touch with SCC about several stretches of  pavement 
along Milford Road which have become overgrown 
with vegetation and will 
keep on to them until the necessary work is carried out. There has also been 
a complaint about vans which are untaxed parked in Bankside. These will be

reported to Waverley's Housing Management and is being pursued by Mr

Morgan.
2252
Mr Terry reported that he had spoken to a member of the Allotment 
Association regarding the current filling of the animal trough on the back field. 
Concerns have been raised that this is not being filled by the tenant.
2253
Mr Holroyd raised the matter regarding the number of cars being parked 
around the Village Green and outside the School, it was pointed out that very 
little could be done to improve the matter.
14.0     MATTERS RAISED BY PARISHIONERS
2254
Cllr Harmer advised that the Local Committee had some limited funds 
available to undertake small projects. Three new community gangs have 
been set up with limited power tools to undertake such minor works. Cllr 
Harmer pointed out that a number of Parish Councils could buy into this 
service and it would be reviewed in September to split the allocated funds

based upon an agreed matrix. The Parish Council confirmed it would like to be 
included. Cllr Harmer pointed out that highway safety issues was the 
responsibility of SCC or the Highways agency and this would not change.
2255
It was raised that a large proportion of the Council’s precept was going onto 
the play equipment and that enough had been set aside for this project. The 
Council should also consider other areas in the Village that could do with 
additional funding.
            2256
It was hoped that the ditches referred to in item 2209 above could be dealt 
with swiftly as this has been an ongoing problem for a number of years.                                                                                                      

2257
Mr Holmes reported that Bridleway 504 and Footpath 65 were impassable and

that the stiles were in fact broken. These issues were noted.









Meeting closed 21.10
Page 1
Page 2

